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Andrew Moore 
North Las Vegas City Attorney’s Office 
2150 Las Vegas Blvd N, Ste 800 
North Las Vegas, NV 89030 
 

Dear Andrew Moore: 
 
Thank you for applying for the Services-Training-Officers-Prosecutors (STOP) and Sex-
ual Assault Services Provider (SASP) grants for January 1, 2025, through December 31, 
2025.  This year, we received 45 applications, totaling $3,618,827.  The funding available 
for calendar year 2025 is approximately $1,690,072 in STOP and $811,564 in SASP for a 
total amount of $2,501,636,   
 
As explained during the pre-application meetings, a neutral and objective review team 
from multiple agencies reads, reviews, and evaluates each application.  After evaluating 
the applications, the objective review team makes funding recommendations based on the 
following factors:   
 

1. Adherence to the Notice of Funding Opportunity; 
2. Compliance with Federal Purpose Areas; 
3. Fit under State Priorities; 
4. Adherence to the state’s mandated STOP Implementation Plan; 
5. Whether or not proposed activities are allowable;  
6. Reasonableness of the amount requested; 
7. The location of the agency and whether other services are available; and 
8. Current compliance and achievement of goals and objectives if an agency is cur-

rently funded. 
 
Below are comments from the review team on your application:  
Strongest Area(s) Application illustrates the VSU's commitment to excel-

lent victim care and services and indicates that they co-
operate as a team, as well as collaborate with local or-
ganizations. 

Area(s) for most oppor-
tunity for improvement 

 The tactic to improve care to victims seems too nar-
rowly focused.  



 
Include all requested items – ex. The cost allocation 
plan.  

 
Although STOP and SASP grants are used to provide needed services, due to the limited 
funding available, the STOP and SASP grants are not able to fund every project at the 
funding level requested.  Accordingly, we would like to offer your agency a STOP 
subaward for $ 70,182. As stated in our Notice of Funding Opportunity, funding is con-
tingent on available Federal funding and award levels may be increased or decreased dur-
ing the course of the year.   
 
If your agency decides to accept this award, please submit a revised scope of work 
and budget for grant(s) listed above to AGGrants@ag.nv.gov email address by Fri-
day, December 13, 2024. We will also contact you if there are any items identified in the 
Notice of Funding Opportunity that were not included in your application.   
 
Please feel free to contact me at mnelson@ag.nv.gov if you have any questions.   
 
 

Sincerely, 

/     
Megan R. Nelson 
VAWA Administrator 
775-684-1143  
mnelson@ag.nv.gov 

 

 




